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Introduction 

It is the policy of the State Board of Education and a priority of the Oregon Department of 

Education that there will be no discrimination or harassment on the grounds of race, color, 

religion, sex, sexual orientation, national origin, age or disability in any educational programs, 

activities or employment. Persons having questions about equal opportunity and nondis­

crimination should contact the Deputy Superintendent of Public Instruction with the Oregon 

Department of Education. 

This techniml report is one of a series that describes the development of Oregon's Statewide 

Assessment System. The complete set of volumes provides comprehensive documentation of 

the development, procedures, techniml adequacy, and results of the system. 
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